March 2022 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
As part of the effort at continuous infrastructure improvement, and to provide the highest quality service to our customers, the City of Bedford has contracted with Fabrizi Trucking and Paving to install new water mains in the following street(s): 

• Ennis Avenue
• Harriman Avenue
 

Construction Schedule: 
The installation is expected to begin on or around April 19th and is expected to last until July 28th.

During construction all efforts will be made to minimize traffic disruption, but periodic detours and delays can be expected.   
 
Impacts on Water Service:  
The City of Bedford will make all efforts to minimize any disruption to your water service.  However, during the construction you may experience some disruption of your water service.  The City’s contractor will advise you of any planned disruptions to your service as far in advance as possible. 
 
Lead Information 
This construction is taking place in an area which may have lead service lines. Construction activities may cause changes in water quality, including the possibility of a temporary increase in lead levels in the drinking water.  As a precaution, the City’s contractor is offering water filters which are certified to remove lead. Filters will be provided at no cost to you. Manufacturer’s instructions on how to properly use the filter, including when the filter should be changed are included with the filter and should be read prior to use.

You will be notified when water service has been restored. When water service is restored, perform a full-house flush by letting the cold water run on all the taps in your house run for 30 minutes to flush out any lead and/or sediment from your line. Then begin using your water filters certified to remove lead for all water used for drinking and cooking.
   
As a standard practice, the USEPA recommends the following actions to reduce possible lead exposure in drinking water:
  
• If water has not been used for several hours, run the tap until there is a noticeable temperature drop. Then, run water for 30 seconds to 3 minutes before using it for drinking and cooking. This helps flush out water that may have contained lead that may have been leached from plumbing.
• Use cold water for cooking, drinking, and preparing baby formula. Boiling the water will not reduce lead.
• Clean your faucet aerator regularly.  Small particles of solder and other material can accumulate in faucet aerators and can release lead into the water in some circumstances.  Cleaning the accumulated particles from the aerator will help eliminate this potential source of lead. 
• Identify if your plumbing fixtures contain lead and consider replacing them when appropriate. 

For more information about lead in drinking water, please contact Bedford Water or visit the USEPA’s website at www.epa.gov/lead, call the National Lead Information Center at 800-424-LEAD, or contact the local health department.   
 
If the City of Bedford suspects that your home or building may be served by a lead line, you will be contacted with additional information. 
 
Please pardon any inconvenience caused resulting from this improvement and thank you for your patience during the installation.  Additional project updates will be provided by our contractor once construction starts. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
John Sokolowski
Water Superintendent
City of Bedford
